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 AGENDA 11 JANUARY UNTIL 22 JANUARY    

Monday 11 Jan. This week the shift of group 8 changes from morning to afternoon and vice versa. 

Theme lower grades: Winter food. 

VLL Kern 7: Exciting. 

All-in-1 Golden Age week 1: The Golden Age 

Cito tests for group 8. 

Parent meeting Winter food for parents from toddlers via Teams. 

   

Tuesday 12 jan 6a hands out work packages 

Learning lab reading comprehension group 8 from 14.30 to 15.30 h, for the afternoon shift.  

   

Thursday 14 Jan. Learning lab reading comprehension group 8 from 14.30 to 15.30 h, for the afternoon shift.    

Friday 15 Jan. Kanjer training chapter 6, you have received at home lessons in the packages.     

Monday 18 Jan. Theme lower grades: Winter food. 

VLL Kern 7: Exciting. 

All-in-1 Golden age week 2: The 80-yr war. 

Cito tests for group 8. 

   

Tuesday 19 Jan. Learning lab reading comprehension group 8 from 14.30 to 15.30 h, for the afternoon shift.    

Wednesday 20 Jan. National reading days: Coco Can Do It! Check out: www.nationalevoorleesdagen.nl . 
Parents can plan in FIEP meetings. 

   

Thursday 21 Jan. Learning lab reading comprehension group 8 from 14.30 to 15.30 h, for the afternoon shift.    

 

 

08-01-2020 

Newsline nr.10 

We notice that calls are still being made to the 
administration with questions directed to the 
teachers. To keep the lines between our parents and 
teachers short and to make it as easy as possible for 
you, our groups have their own mobile phones. Do 
you have an announcement or question that is really 
addressed to the teacher? Then you can easily pass 
this on via WhatsApp. Is your child sick, late or does 
he/she have a doctor's appointment? You can also 
pass this on between 08.00 and 08.30 on the class 
telephone. 
 
Because the attention for our students is very 
important, you cannot call your child's teacher during 
school hours. Would you rather call? Do this between 
14:30 and 16:00! The teachers are happy to help! 
 

An overview of all phone numbers: 

CLASS PHONE  

Administration 

 
0206907360 

 

Group 1/2A 

 
0639427782 

 

Group 1/2B 

 
0684166008 

 

Group 1/2C 

Telephone number 
known to you 

 
Group 3A 

 
0624847275 

 
Group 3B 

 
0687706280 

 
Group 4A 

 
0684285127 

 
Group 4/5B 

 
0643098968 

 
Group 5A 

 
0643098974 

 
Group 6A 

Telephone number 
known to you 

 
Group 6/7B 

Telephone number 
known to you 

 
Group 7A 

Telephone number 
known to you 

 
Group 8A 

Telephone number 
known to you 

 
Group 8B 

Telephone number 
known to you 

 
 
 

http://www.nationalevoorleesdagen.nl/


The Christmas holidays are over and the school is fully engaged in digital homeschooling. 

For the holidays, the students have a laptop or iPad on loan for homeschooling. 

We notice that some students find it difficult to concentrate on their laptop all day long. We are 

thinking about how we can make homeschooling more interesting. In addition to the regular 

subjects, we also want to program music, dance and offer bevo. In this way we hope to be able to 

provide a varied digital homeschooling program that keeps students motivated. 

 

Group 8 is currently busy with the cito tests. Exceptionally, they are allowed to go to school in 

shifts. This is going very well. 
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HOMESCHOOLING 

OPEN DAYS SECONDARY EDUCATION 

During the Corona time it is not possible for the secondary schools to organize "physical" 

open evenings. At www.xplore.nl you will find information about the possibilities to 

orientate yourself towards a follow-up school for your child. 

The digital open evenings for school years 21-22 are on: 

• Tuesday 12 January 2021 19:00-21:00 h – open evening 1 

• Wednesday 3 February 2021 19:00-21:00 h – open evening 2 

• Thursday 4 March 2021 19:00-21:00 h – open evening 3 

Every evening there will be four sessions every hour and half hour: 

You don't have to sign up. A link will be placed on the website with which you can log in. 

Check the website for the latest developments. 

www.xplore.nl/info-groep-8/ .  

For an overview of different schools: https://www.voschoolkeuze020.nl/opendagen  

The compulsory education states that children should be present (online) according to the 

school’s schedule. Is that not possible? Then the school contacts parents to ask them what 

they need and what we can do. Agreements are made together. If these agreements are not 

complied with, we are forced to report this to compulsory education. Is your child ill? Again, 

you must deregister your child via your child's teacher. 

We expect all students online from 9:00 to 14:15. Every student has access to the weekly task 

and all digital teaching materials. The extra lessons given by the SSV also continue as usual. 

The teachers keep track of which children are present every day. 

We would like to ask you to discuss any requests for help, comments and concerns with your 

child's teacher. Together we stand stronger!  

COMPULSORY EDUCATION AND HOMESCHOOLING 

http://www.xplore.nl/info-groep-8/
https://www.voschoolkeuze020.nl/opendagen
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ALL-IN-1 GOLDEN AGE WEEK 1 AND 2 

Week 1: The Golden Age (1600-1700) 

The 17th century is called the Golden Age, because a lot of money was made in the Netherlands. 

Mainly because of the trade. Everything was transported by ships. 

The most trade was therefore in the west, near the North Sea. 

The wealthy merchants lived close to their trade. 

They lived in beautiful houses. The painters made portraits of the rich merchants. 

So there was a lot of art. All kinds of inventions were made. 

Only BC: Like the clock with the pendulum. 

The telescope and microscope were also invented. 

With a telescope you can see how big the universe is. 

With a microscope you can see bacteria. 

 

Week 2: The 80-year-war (1568-1648) 

The Netherlands belonged to Spain in the 16th century. Almost everyone was part of the Catholic 

Church. 

Books were printed for the first time. The people now read the Bible themselves. 

They read different things than they heard from church. They rebelled against the church. 

They destroyed images: the Iconoclasm. These people were called Protestants. 

The king of Spain was furious. He sent General Alva to the Netherlands. 

Alva had many Protestants killed and tortured. The Dutch hated the Spaniards. The watergeuzen 

conquered the city of Den Briel. 

More and more cities were conquered from the Spaniards. Peace was signed in Münster 

(Germany) in 1648. The Netherlands became its own country. The war with Spain had lasted eighty 

years. 
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The parent council has bought beautiful Sinterklaas 

presents for 170 students. 

These were paid by the school because not enough 

parents paid their parent contribution! 

Group Students Paid 

1-2A 31 3 

1-2B 30 7 

1-2C 29 3 

3a 20 6 

3b 17 2 

4a 23 5 

4-5b 23 2 

5a 24 3 

6a 24 4 

6-7b 26 2 

7a 26 2 

8a 21 1 

8b 16 2 

Total 310 42 

Pay today with your city pass or by transferring the 

money true your bankaccount.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

U mag ook een foto van de voor- en achterkant van de 

stadspas van uw kind(eren) mailen naar: 

a.elkhayati@deblauwelijn.nl. 

MESSAGE FROM THE PARENT COUNCIL 

The Blauwe Lijn 

Kortvoort 61A, 1104NA Amsterdam 

Phone: (020) 690 73 60 

E-mail address: directie@deblauwelijn.nl 

PARENT CONTACT 

We have been so busy with and for our students that we have 

not considered the fact that we have not planned a contact 

moment with you as a parent. We can imagine that online 

homeschooling demands a lot from you and that you may also 

need a conversation with the teacher. 

Together with the teachers, we are thinking about how we can 

be even more accessible to you. For questions, for concerns, 

but also just for a quick chat. 

 

You will hear from your child's teacher when you can request a 

meeting or at what times the teacher is available. 

Take a picture of the front and back of 

your child(ren)'s city pass. You can mail 

it to: 

a.elkhayati@deblauwelijn.nl 

 

No city pass? Transfer the money €25 

euro per child to: 

NL47INGB0009216405 Stichting beheer 

ouderraadsgelden. 

 

mailto:a.elkhayati@deblauwelijn.nl

